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      Cremorne Community Group Inc
Minutes of Meeting – Monday, 19 November 2012
Apologies: Rob Barclay, Helen Bennett and Cheryl Talbot.

Present: Vicki & Ian Pearce, Brian Bennett, Wendy Freeman and Di Johnson.

Minutes of Previous Meeting:  The Minutes of the last meeting held on 15 August were approved on a motion moved by Brian Bennett and seconded by Di Johnson.

Correspondence:  

1. The Clarence City Council has extra funds available for Beach Reserve development and may put money towards planting to create a boundary between the car park and the reserve.
2. Our Group received $100 to help set up the Long Table Lunch which we conducted on 12 October.

3. The Corporate Affairs agency has accepted our amended rules of association and this means our accounts won’t have to be audited.  We do, however, have to apply for this exemption on an annual basis.
Newsletter:  The latest issue has been completed and delivered.  Nothing has been submitted from our Group for the upcoming issue of SAPRA News. 

Community Grant (Welcome to Cremorne Day):  Vicki Pearce and Glenn Bremner prepared an acquittal for this event and it has been submitted to Council.  No response has been received, yet.  We still have about $400 left in our general account. 

Fund raising:  Next year we may explore the option of conducting occasional Friday night dinners in the refurbished kitchen at the Bowls Club.  The committee also discussed holding a fund raising dinner along the lines (but not the scale) of the Feast we ran in the lead-up to Wrecked in Cremorne (2010).  It was suggested that an appropriate timing for this would be in Autumn.  Di Johnson volunteered to help steer such a proposal to reality (ph: 0409 851 769 or dianajohnson7@bigpond.com.  

Christmas Activities:

1. Vicki is set to organise a mini makers and growers market at the Beach Reserve on Sunday, 9 December.  Flyers will be distributed prior to the day.
2. The committee agreed to hold a community Christmas Tree event in the Beach Reserve on Friday, 21 December..  Rob Barclay and Wendy & Brian Freeman are to acquire a suitable tree.  Decorating of the tree is to commence at 5pm with Santa arriving about 6pm.
3. Mums from the Playgroup are organising the young families’ elements of the night.
4. Vicki is to arrange for a band to be present on the night and for flyers to be prepared and distributed.  She has also undertaken to seek assistance from Council to help offset costs eg: for decorations.  Further, she will acquire Council approvals and insurance if needed.
5. The event is to be totally “BYO” unless the Bowls Club wants to run an event bar.
Thanks:  Alison Alexander and Jodie Presnell contacted our Group to thank us for the Welcome to Cremorne Day.

Purposes for Our Fundraising:  General discussion took place regarding fundraising which was prompted by the need to make an annual payment of $150 to retain our website.  In broad terms, it was suggested that goals for fundraising in the foreseeable future be:

1. to conduct events, eg: money for bands; and
2. ongoing website costs.
Next Meeting:  This was scheduled for Monday, 14 January 

Brian Bennett, Secretary (62489389 or 0417444389 or bhbennett@bigpond.com)
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